
 

 

 
  

 

We are a community empowered by the Holy Spirit, called to bring God’s comfort,  
to work for God’s justice, and to share the hope and love of Jesus with all. 

 

470 Winter Street Ext. 
Troy, NY  12180 
(518) 283-1372  

www.HOPELC.ORG 

 

 

 

2025 Stewardship 

~ info. on pgs. 2 - 6 

Gathering of Hope 
Fellowship 

~ see pg. 19 
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“My little children,” he said to them, “my time with you is almost gone. You will look for me, 
but where I am going you cannot follow. This is the same thing I said to the other Tribal 
Members and I now say to you.” His followers lifted their heads up and looked into the face 
of the Wisdomkeeper [Jesus].  
 
“I am giving you a new road to walk,” he said. “In the same way I have loved you, you are to 
love each other. This kind of love will be the sign for all people that you are walking the 
road with me.” 
 
     — First Native Version New Testament 
 
On the political, cultural and societal stage of life in the U.S., we have witnessed the 
development of a great deal of anxiety and fear over these past few weeks. Change in 
general is difficult for most individuals and in particular if you don’t agree with the 
changes. And in this past month there has been change after change after change.  
Regardless of your political position, the fact is that such levels of change can both create 
an overwhelming sense of angst and of fear.  
 
It is during such times as these that we must turn to our faith to guide us, for we must 
remember to whom we belong. We must look through the eyes of Christ at our neighbor; to 
look at all that is happening with an eye towards mercy, kindness, compassion, justice and 
hope. It is a time of contemplation (or prayer), not a passive contemplation, but a 
contemplation of deep listening to God that leads to action. This will not be the same for 
everyone. The most important thing you can contribute during these times of upheaval is to 
do “what is yours to do.”  How is God calling you to action in these times? How is God 
calling you to use the gifts you have for the well-being of family, friends, neighbors, church, 
community and nation? It may mean being the best parent you can be, or the best teacher 
of faith, the best healer, the best listener, encourager, the best administrator and leader, 
etc. For some it may mean stepping into the political arena and fighting for the voiceless, 
demanding equity and justice for all, regardless of their race, ethnicity, sexual orientation 
or status as a non-citizen. Each gift utilized matters—no matter the gift.  
 
Jesus spoke truth to power by fully living into the gifts that his Father in heaven had 
bestowed upon him. As followers of Christ Jesus, we do the same by living faithfully and 
fulfilling on the gifts that Jesus through the Holy Spirit has bestowed upon us as his 
disciples.  
 
May the peace and love of Christ be yours as we move into these uncertain times of 
change.  
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
Pastor Pamela 
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Hope's Grief Support Group 

A small group of adults come together once a month to share stories, tips 
and advice for anyone who has suffered any type of loss. 

The group is led by Camie Engel who has a degree in grief counseling and 
writes a monthly Grief article in the local "Our Towne" magazine. 

See her latest article (on page 10) by clicking the link below 
- https://ourtowne.net/past-issues 

We are currently meeting the third Thursday of every month, starting at 
6:30pm. 

Contact Lois Batsios with any questions - Lois.Batsios@Gmail.com 

 

Here for Each Other 

https://ourtowne.net/past-issues
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The John Batsios Memorial Nursing 

John's family - Tom, Lois and Athena - have started a 
scholarship in John's name at Hudson Valley 
Community College. 

Since Johnnie was a travel RN after serving in the Army 
National Guard, this scholarship is for a student 
connected to the military and pursuing a degree in 
Nursing. 

The first recipient of this scholarship has already paid 
it forward by creating his own scholarship fund for 
others in his neighborhood. 

If you can help us keep this scholarship active, please 
use the link below and be sure to click on the drop-
down arrow titled "Designation" and choose John 
Batsios Nursing Scholarship. 

Thank you, The Batsios Family           

Feel free to Email Lois with any questions - 
Lois.Batsios@Gmail.com 
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FEBRUARY PRAYER CALENDAR 
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We wish you a very Happy and Blessed Birthday … 

 

       Greg Whitney ~ February 2nd  

       Pam Dodson ~ February 5th   

       Marion Daus ~ February 19th  
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   With the snow still on the ground, it's time to start thinking 
about summer vacation and nice warm weather.  Bob and I just 
made our reservations for the Lutheran Summer Gathering at 
Silver Bay on beautiful Lake George, NY.  We recommend it 
highly as a time for rest, recouperation, and relaxation.  For 
more information, go to https://www.lutherans-silverbay.org/. 
Scroll down to see a man talking about the Lutheran Gathering 
at Silver Bay.  He does a much better job than I could, and the 
background pictures will give you a good idea of the beauty of 
Silver Bay.  After watching the video, you'll want to reserve 
immediately!  We hope you'll join us there.  If you have any 
questions, feel free to ask me. 

        Chris Nash 

 

https://www.lutherans-silverbay.org/
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Please find your own replacement if you cannot be available on date of assignment. 

 

 2-Feb 9-Feb 16-Feb 23-Feb 

 Worship 
10:00am 

Worship 
10:00am 

Worship 
10:00am 

Worship 
10:00am 

Altar Guild/ 
Comm. Asst. 2 Debbie F Donna S Marilyn D Bonny M 

Greeter 
 Nancy C Pam D Sandra G Lois B 

Usher 
 Pam D Mike D Cindy W Lois B 

Assisting 
Minister Pam D Cindy W Chris N Bonny M 

Communion 
Assistant Bonny M Luis C Chris N Pam D 

Snack Set-Up  Marilyn D Susan C Marilyn D Susan C 

Offering 
Counters 

Pam D  
& 

Bonny M 

Cindy W  
& 

Pam D 

Nancy C 
&  

Anna-Lisa H 

Pam D 
& 

Bonny M 
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February of 2025
 

We have ‘In-Person’ Sunday Worship Services at 10:00 AM.   

We also live-stream our services on our website, Facebook and YouTube.   

Sharing the hope and love of Jesus with all 

 

 

     
 

1st:  Red Cross Blood Drive at HLC; 8 AM – 12 PM; in the sanctuary. 

2nd:  Prayers of Hope Team meets in the small classroom following Worship Service. 

4th:  Beginner Tai Chi, 7 – 8 PM, in the sanctuary, (every Tuesday). 

5th:  Qigong, 1:30 – 2:30 PM, in the sanctuary, (every Wednesday). 

5th:  Advanced Tai Chi, 3 – 4 PM, in the sanctuary, (every Wednesday). 

6th:  Choir Rehearsal @ 6:15 PM in the small classroom, (every Thursday). 

6th:  Women’s Thursday Bible Study @ 6:30 PM at Pr. Elaine Berg’s home, (every  

Thursday). 

11th:  Women’s Book Club @ 6:30 PM at Marilyn Dyer’s home. 

12th:  Worship & Music Committee Meeting @ 6:30 PM in the small classroom. 

13th:  (No Women’s Bible Study – this week only.) 

18th:  Hope’s Hands meets @ 10 AM in the small classroom. 

19th:  Council Meeting @ 6:30 PM, in the large classroom & via Zoom. 

20th:  Grief Support Group @ 6:30 PM in the sanctuary. 

21st:  Hope’s Dine-Out Group @ 6 PM; TBD. 

22nd:  Gathering of Hope Fellowship; Caberet Night @ 6 PM in the sanctuary; Talents  

   Wanted. 

22nd:  Articles for March Newsletter Due – (needed earlier due to shorter month of Feb.). 

 


